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The Voice 
A MONTHLY NEWSLETTER OF TEMPLE BETH SHOLOM OF FLUSHING 

For the first time in a long while, 
all of the High Holy Days as well as 
the chagim (Sukkot and Simchat 
Torah) fall in October! That means 
October is a busy month. You may 
well receive The Voice on the eve of 
Rosh Hashanah. The weather should 
be cooler; we will see a definite turn 
in the leaves—from green to yellow, 
orange and red. Soon the trees will 
be bare. The change is palpable, and 
a reminder that we too must change.  

Rabbi Michael Strassfeld offers a 
wonderful Kavanah for the New 
Year: 

“...Rosh ha-Shanah is a call to 
change, a crying out for hope even in 
the bleakest landscapes. In response, 
the people of Israel stir in their sleep, 
aroused by dreams carried by the 
music and memories of this season. 
But then they turn over, pulling the 
blankets of the familiar more tightly 
around themselves, hoping to once 
again fall back asleep. We blow the 
shofar, that eerie and ancient sound 
that called our ancestors to battle 
and to prayer. We blow it over and 
over again to stir our souls, or in the 
words of Maimonides about the 
shofar call: ‘Sleepers, awake from 
your sleep. Slumberers, rouse 
yourselves from your slumber. 
Search your deeds and return to and 

remember your Creator.’ 
“God still calls to us humans as 

in the garden: Ayeka?, ‘Where are 
you?’ 

“The only unknown is which of 
us will respond: Hineni!, ‘Here am 

 
 
 

 

THIS MONTH: 
 

BOWLING 
THURSDAY, OCTOBER 6 

 
ROSH HASHANAH LUNCHEON 

MONDAY OCTOBER 3 
 

CHICKEN SOUP COOK-OFF 
SATURDAY, OCTOBER 15 

 
SUKKOT SERVICE /PIZZA IN THE HUT 

SUNDAY, OCTOBER 16 
 

WORKSHOP/TORAH DEDICATION 
DAIRY DINNER 

SUNDAY, OCTOBER 23 
 

CONGREGATIONAL MEETING 
TUESDAY, OCTOBER 25 

 
SISTERHOOD PAID-UP BRUNCH 

SUNDAY, OCTOBER 30 
 

NEXT MONTH 
 

BOWLING 
THURSDAY, NOVEMBER 3 

 
RUMMAGE SET UP 

ADULT ED 
SUNDAY, NOVEMBER 6 

 
RUMMAGE SALE 

TUESDAY, NOVEMBER 8 
 

VETERANS’ DAY BREAKFAST 
SISTERHOOD BOOK CLUB 

SUNDAY, NOVEMBER 13 
 

SHIR SHABBAT & SIMCHAT SHABBAT 
FRIDAY, NOVEMBER 18 

 

PANCAKE BREAKFAST/BLOOD DRIVE 
SUNDAY, NOVEMBER 20 

 
 

I!’” 
Hineni! I am here, and ready. I 

hope you will be, too. Many 
exciting celebrations and programs 
are ahead of us. Please join us for 
Sukkot and Pizza in the Hut, 
Sunday, October 16. Come 
decorate the Sukkah at 4 pm. Stay 
for the outdoor Sukkot service and 
dinner.  

Take notice of our newly 
repaired Sefer Torah during our 
High Holy Day services. Then join 
us in celebration as we dedicate 
and put the finishing touches on 
this Torah with Sofer Neil Yerman 
on October 23 at 4 pm. Sofer 
Yerman will teach us all about how 
a Torah is made. A celebratory 
dairy dinner will be served 
following the program. Then the 
Simchat Torah festivities begin with 
our new Torah! The Torah is our 
most precious ritual object. I hope 
you all will join us—to participate, 
celebrate and “be” Torah!  

There are other ways to “be” 
Torah, and that is to study. I am 
once again offering the wonderful 
Chai Mitzvah program of guided 
and self-directed learning. We meet 
monthly; check your e-mails for 
dates. I would also like to offer 
another beginning Hebrew class. 
Please e-mail me if you are 
interested 
(rabbi@templebethsholom.org). 
Times and dates will be determined 
according to the group’s schedules. 
November should see the return of 
“Coffee, Tea & Torah!” Watch this 
space... 

L’shanah Tovah u-metukah 
tikateivu, 

May you be inscribed for a 
good and sweet New Year, 

Rabbi Sharon Ballan 

 

 

From the 
Rabbi’s desk 
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Worship Schedule 
 
Sunday, October 2 Erev Rosh Hashanah 8:00 pm 
 
Monday, October 3 Rosh Hashanah I 10:00 am 
  Children’s Service 2:00 pm  

  Tashlich 3:30 pm 
 
Tuesday, October 4 Rosh Hashanah II 10:00 am 
 
Friday, October 7 Shabbat Evening Service  
  8:00 pm 
   Candle Lighting: Caryl Stern La Rosa  
 Kiddush: Donald La Rosa  
   Host: Sisterhood 
 
Saturday, October 8  Torah Portion Shabbat Shuva 
  Shabbat Service & Torah Study 10:00 am 
 
Tuesday, October 11 Yom Kippur/ 
  Kol Nidre 8:00 pm 
 
Wednesday, October 12 Yom Kippur  
  Morning Service 10:00 am 

  Children’s Service 2:00 pm 

  Afternoon Service 3:00 pm 

  Yizkor 5:15 pm 
 
Friday, October 14 Tot Shabbat 6:00 pm 

  Jr. Congregation 7:30 pm 
  Shabbat Evening Service 8:00 pm 

  Candle Lighting: Carol Hofer 
  Kiddush: Lillian Tandatnick 
  Host: Sisterhood 
 
 
 
 
  

    
 
  
 
         

 
 

 

 
Saturday, October 15 Torah Portion Ha’Azinu 
  Shabbat Service & Torah Study 10:00 am 
 
Sunday, October 16 Erev Sukkot Service 5:00 pm 

  followed by Pizza in the Hut 
   
 Friday, October 21 Shabbat Evening Service  
  Simchat Shabbat 7:30 pm 

  Torah Portion Chol HaMoed Sukkot 
  Candle Lighting: Norma Benvenuto 
  Kiddush: Richard Hellman 
  Host: Sisterhood 
 
Saturday, October 22 No Torah Study 
 
Sunday, October 23 Erev Simchat Torah Service 
  7:00 pm 
 
Monday, October 24 Simchat Torah/Shmini Atzeret  
  Yizkor 10:00 am 
 
Friday, October 28 Shabbat Evening Service 8:00 pm 
  Candle Lighting: Stacy Hernandez 
  Kiddush: Bruce Wolinetz 
  Hosts: Stacy Hernandez & Bruce Wolinetz 
  In honor of their son Max Wolinetz 
  becoming a Bar Mitzvah 
 
Saturday, October 29  Torah Portion Bereisheet 
  Shabbat Service &  Bar Mitzvah  
  Of Max Wolinetz 
  No Torah Study 
 

 

Sponsor an issue of the TBS 
Voice. Please call  
Glory Einbinder 

at (718) 229-4035. 

 

Giant Election Day 
Rummage Sale!!!! 
Tuesday, November 8th.  

 
We still need donations of new and gently 

used clothing; please don’t donate soiled 
and/or ripped clothing. If you can sort them 

before bringing them in, that would  
also be so helpful! 

Rummage setup is Sunday, November 6th. 
We need VOLUNTEERS for setup and the sale 

day!!! Please contact Carole or Rita  
at the Temple Office to volunteer! 

 
 

From Fay 
Thank you to my Temple family for all 

your love, support and encouragement  
when I needed it most. 

 

 



                                                               
 

 Sisterhood of Temple Beth Sholom Sistergrams:   
November/December 2016 

If you wish to send a greeting to anyone on this list, please check the name(s) and return this 
list with your check ($.50 per name - made out to SISTERHOOD, Temple Beth Sholom) by 
October 20, 2016  (no later) to Sharon Katz, 48-53 186 St, Fresh Meadows, N.Y. 11365. Please Write 
“Sistergrams” on the envelope so that they will be delivered properly. 

 

   
Full Name:  _______________________________________________________  Phone #  _________________________________________  

 

 
 
November Birthdays 
 
Alice Newman 11/2____ 
Max Kupferberg 11/6____ 
Robert Schiffman 11/6____* 
Ilyne Rabinowitz 11/8____ 
Virgina Weastler 11/9____ 
Jay Haimer  11/10___ 
Charles Pesch  11/10___ 
Lori Wansor  11/11___ 
Bonnie Wilichinsky 11/15___ 
Ellen Coleman  11/17___ 
Joy A. Bobrow  11/21___* 
Henry Katz  11/27___* 
Bret Fertig  11/28___ 

 
 
November Anniversaries 
 
Joy Bobrow & Louis Fevola 
20 years 11/1____* 
Brenda & Lloyd Bernhard 
27 years 11/5____ 
Carrie & Steve Levinsky 
7 years 11/8____ 
Robbie & Stanley Schecter  
39 years 11/13___ 
Sharon Yontef & Michael Susman 
11 years ll/20___ 
Glory & Milton Einbinder 
68 years 11/21___ 
Rabbi Ballan & Walter Costanza 
14 years 11/23___ 
 
December Anniversaries 
 
David Chenkin & Geri Weiss 
37 years 12/9___ 
 
Mike & Lee Temares 
57 years 12/20___ 

 
 
December Birthdays 
 
Penny Schnitzer 12/1____ 
Martha Hirsch  12/2____ 
Florence Wigler 12/2____ 
Victoria Belsky 12/3____ 
Joel Moss  12/5____ 
Suzanne Fertig`` 12/7____ 
Kathleen Flug  12/7____ 
Donald LaRosa 12/7____  
Eric Bernstein  12/9____ 
Meyer Marks  12/9____* 
Miriam Scharf  12/9____ 
Stacy Kroun Fertig 12/10 ___ 
Joel Kaufman  12/13___ 
Evelyn Gilbert Manziello 
   12/13___ 
Robert Dorfman 12/14___  
Beth Dulberg  12/25___ 
Daniel Harkavy 12/25___ 
Jeff Sovern  12/26___ 
Mindy Anichich 12/27___ 
Frank Galchus  12/30___* 
Edward Carroscio 12/31___ 

If you see a star next to a 
name that indicates a 
 special birthday or 

anniversary! 
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Judaic Book Fair 

Sunday– Nov. 24, 2013 
                                9:00 am to 12:30 pm 

 

Support the Religious School 
                   at their annual f! 

 

 
  
 

 
 
 
 

TBS Fund Acknowledgments as of December 15, 2013 
 

TBS Fund Acknowledgments as of September 20, 2016 
 
PULPIT FLOWER FUND  ....................................................................................................TBS Office 718-463-4143 
MOLLIE MEYER TRIBUTE & MEMORIAL FUND ............................................ Diane Shtulman 718-224-3875 
In memory of Harvey Schildkraut 
 Glory & Milton Einbinder 
 Bernice Berman 
CULINARY FUND .................................................................................................................... Iris Bass 718-224-3009 

JOSHUA SACKS - OPPENHEIM EDUCATION FUND...............................................TBS Office 718-463-4143 
LT. MARVIN S. ACKERMAN MEMORIAL LIBRARY FUND ..................................TBS Office 718-463-4143 
JEWISH START ....................................................................................................................TBS Office 718-463-4143 
GENERAL FUND ..................................................................................................................TBS Office 718-463-4143 
In memory of Al Robbins 
 Diane Shtulman 
In memory of Dr. Harvey Schildkraut 
 Brenda & Lloyd Bernhard 
 Alicia & Owen McCrudden 
 Susan Ecker & Fred Shapiro 
 Elaine & Diane Trachter 
 James Kotcho & Nancy Gross 
 Martha Hirsch 
In loving memory of Neville Markens 
 Diana Silberman 
TORAH FUND         TBS Office 718-463-4143 
RABBI’S DISCRETIONARY FUND ............................................................... Rabbi Sharon Ballan 718-463-4143 
MEN’S CLUB TEMPLE BEAUTIFICATION FUND ................................................ Eric Bernstein 917-902-4894 
In memory of Harvey Schildkraut 
 Lee & Mike Temares 
Sending get well wishes to Herta Tishcoff 
 Betty Zimmermann 
Sending get well wishes to Daniel Harkavy 
 Betty Zimmermann 
 MUSIC FUND ................................................................................................................. Cantor Barr 718-463-4143 

 
Thank you for contributing to TBS Funds! 

 

Sponsor An Oneg Shabbat In Honor Or Memory Of a Loved One! 
 

If there is a loved one whom you would like to honor, please think about hosting an 
Oneg Shabbat, the coffee hour which follows the Shabbat Evening Service. It is a lovely way for 

your loved one to be honored with a longstanding Jewish tradition! As long as Sisterhood has 
ample notice, we will be able to indicate your thoughtfulness in the monthly Worship Schedule 

in the TBS Voice. Otherwise, we will acknowledge your thoughtfulness in the Shabbat 
Program. If you have any questions, regarding cost and/or logistics, please do not hesitate to 

call Martha Hirsch, Oneg Shabbat Coordinator, at 516-829-9108 or 516-451-9631. 
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Bazaar 2016 News 
 
Bazaar will be here before you know it! Please 

remember that Bazaar is a major fundraiser for Temple.  
It takes lots of hard work to put Bazaar together, 

but is also a great deal of fun to be a part of it! We need 
EVERYONE’S help in order to make it a success. Please 
mark your calendars for Bazaar 2016 which will be held 
the first weekend of December 2016, Saturday, 
December 3rd, Sunday, December 4th, and Monday 
December 5th. RIGHT NOW we need your help in 
sorting books. If you are available, please contact Lee 
and Mike Temares at tembooks@aol.com. We can use 
donations of health and beauty, toys, the country store, 
"as is", jewelry, and one of a kind 

 Please remember to ask your local merchants for 
donations when you patronize their stores – maybe 
they will even donate “reduced for clearance” items!! 
Shops and restaurants that you patronize might be 
willing to give you donations of gift certificates and any 
leftover merchandise. Also, don’t forget to check your 
closets and garages. ! There must be items that you no 
longer use that would make wonderful donations. Ask 
your friends and neighbors as well if they have items  
To donate! 

We can sell anything!!!! We have chairpersons for 
most of our booths but we still need volunteers to chair 
some booths. We will also need help in displaying, 
setting up, and pricing the merchandise. Of course, we 
also need volunteers to work in the booths when 
Bazaar is open. Please call the Temple Office and 
volunteer!! You all received letters of introduction to 
present to your local merchants when you ask for 
merchandise or gift certificates or….Remember, the sky 
is the limit!!  

Don’t forget we also need your financial assistance 
in the form of "Angel Money". This will be used to 
minimize the costs to Temple for any 
merchandise/food etc. that we have to purchase.  

Remember, our Pancake Breakfast, the official 
kickoff for Bazaar is coming up on November 20th, and 
we hope to see you there. Please return your sold raffle 
books (and money!!) as soon as possible! Also, 
additional raffle books will be available at the 
Congregational Meeting on October 25th. Please don’t 
forget to attend the meeting, pick up additional books 
and sell, sell, sell! Please help us make Bazaar 2016 the 
best one yet! Thank you.  

Barbara Gandelman and Joy A. Bobrow, 
 Bazaar Co-coordinators  
(adbarb1@aol.com) (maxjolo@msn.com) 
 

Zichrono Livracha  
The Temple notes with sadness the passing 
of: 

Selma Rosenberg wife of Sam 
Rosenberg and longtime TBS Member 

 
Vincent Bonomo father of 

 Beth Dulberg 
 

 
 

 

 
September Board of Trustees 
Meeting 

 
 
 



 
Lulav & Etrog Sets for Sale 

Erev Sukkot is Sunday night, October 16! 
 

Reserve your own set!  
Learn how to shake it! 

 
Each set is $36 and must be pre-ordered 

 
Orders will be accepted until October 10. 
Your order will be available for pick-up on  

Sunday, October 16 before the Sukkot service . 

 

e-mail your orders to Rabbi Sharon Ballan at 
rabbi@templebethsholom.org  

 
Make checks payable to Temple Beth Sholom 

 

 Yes, please order me__ Lulav Sets @ $36 each. 
Name____________________________________ 

mailto:rabbi@templebethsholom.org
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From the Men’s Club 

As we prepare for Rosh Hashanah, why wait 
until January to start your New Year’s 
Resolutions. You can start resolutions now that 
are achievable: Attend and participate in services, 
be involved with Temple, exercise, and have 
sense of community. Men’s Club can help you 
accomplish all four: 

 Attend and participate in services: On 
Friday, November 4th, Men’s Club will be 
leading their annual Family Service. Men’s 
Club is always on the lookout for Temple 
members both male and female to do a 
Mitzvah by participating in ushering during 
the year and especially High Holidays. If you 
are looking to participate in either or both 
events please reach out to Mike Shapiro or 
myself. 
 Be involved in Temple: Since it is the 

beginning of the Temple year, it is time to 
start planning Men’s Club events. In order to 
have these events, Men’s Club needs 
members to join and pay their yearly dues 
which iare $25.00. Your Men's Club dues 
allow our committee to sponsor breakfasts 
and other events throughout the year.   While 
your children are attending Sunday school or 
if you have time during the week, come join 
us at one of our October meetings, either 
Wednesday, October 5th at 7:30pm and/or 
Sunday, October, 30th at 11:00 am. 
 Exercise: As Labor Day has passed and 

the weather has cooled down enough to skip 
the pools and beaches, why not join us for our 
monthly Bowling Night held on the first 
Thursday of the month at Jib Lanes.  Not only 
is it great exercise but it is a way to socialize 
with members outside of Temple.  Both men 
and women are welcome.  Congratulations to 
Jeff Cohen for the new club score of 163. 
 Be involved with community: On Sunday, 

November 13th, Men's Club will continue our 
tradition of honoring veterans at our annual 
Veteran's Day Breakfast.   If you are a Veteran 

or know of someone who should be 
recognized, please attend this great 
event.   This year we will have guest 
speakers from outside of Temple. 

 
(Continued on page 8) 

Celebrate Simchat Shabbat 
Friday, October 21 

This Month’s Birthdays Are: 
Sean Auerbach 

Iris Bass 
Matthew Dulberg 

Isadore Katz 
Karri Kaufman 
Emily Larkin 

Ann Pesch 
Jennifer Schecter 
Maxine Simon 

Hannah Slomowicz 
Barry Sokol 

Caryl Stern-LaRosa 
Michael Susman 
Herta Tishcoff 
Grace Wansor 

Anthony Wansor 
 

This Month’s Anniversaries Are: 
 

Karla & Jeff Bonne 
Ronna & Frank Galchus 

Joyce & Joel Moss 
Bari Gold & Barry May 
Ruth & Bob Dorfman 

Mindy & Paul Anichich 
Erica & Eric Bernstein 

 

This Month’s Bar Mitzvah Is: 
 

Max Wolinetz 

From The Pulpit and Ritual 
Committee 

We are looking forward to seeing everyone at the 
High Holiday Services.  

Please be aware that the air-conditioning will be 
on as it gets very warm on the bima! (so it’s okay to 
bring a sweater, scarf...!) We have received a large 
donation of new High Holiday Prayer Books. They 
will be available for loan at the sign in table. There are 
also gently used ones that may be purchased for $18. 
Payment can be made at any time. 

 
 

 



 
 

Page | 6 
 

Religious School News 
I’m so excited!  Our first week of school was a 

rousing success at TBS! The building filled quickly 
with familiar faces…although they came on taller and 
bigger bodies. Veteran teachers and students greeted 
each other enthusiastically and our newest addition, 
Zilpa Nasirov, returned to TBS after several years’ 
absence and some time as our go-to sub. 

Our year began with a morning service in the FSG 
room attended by parents and students together.  
Rabbi Ballan and Cantor Barr set the tone for our year 
with a meaningful prayer experience and the 
sounding of the shofar.  These services will be a 
regular element of our Sunday program, in rotation 
with music with Cantor Barr and scheduled visits to 
the library. 

In response to requests from parents of students 
in various grades, and in an attempt to provide the 
best opportunities for our learners to improve their 
skills, we have joined the Behrman House Online 
Learning Center.  This enables students in grades 2-6 
to review their Hebrew lessons with an online 
component that includes games and exercises.  Their 
teachers are also able to track each student’s progress 
in the OLC.  Our seventh and eighth graders, who are 
also studying prayer in anticipation of becoming Bnai 
Mitzvah with Cantor Barr, asked to have a modern 
Hebrew language component added to their studies.  
Their text does not come with an online component, 
but instead is accompanied by an audio CD  to 
enhance their learning experience. 

We hope to have our post Bnai Mitzvah who are 
attending classes become madrichim, student 
assistants and leaders, under the direction of Rabbi 
Ballan and Karen Feit.  We are exploring various 
community service projects for our Academy 
students as well as potential book and film programs 
for them. 

I look forward to a year of experiential learning, 
individualization with our online component, 
camaraderie, creativity, and cooperation. 

May we all also welcome a new year of blessing, 
health, happiness, and  peace. 

Shana tova umetuka 
U’gmar chatima tova, 
 
Karen Feit 
Principal 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Notes 
   From  
      Cantor 
         Kathy Barr 

The High Holidays are approaching fast. Erev 
Rosh Hashanah is Sunday night, October 2nd. 
During the month of Elul preceding, we are 
reminded by the sound of the Shofar in the 
mornings. This is meant as a wakeup call. We 
should be entering a period of introspection. Did 
we do righteous things in the last year? Have we 
hurt anyone, accidentally or on purpose? Did we 
make promises that we couldn't keep? Our holy 
days begin on Sunday night, but we are told we 
have ten days to do something about it. For sins 
against our fellow humans, we must seek them 
out, apologize, promise to never do it again, and 
make restitution if possible. For sins against God, 
we fast and pray on Yom Kippur (October 11-12) 
and hope that our sincere prayers are accepted. 

We figuratively shed our skins, to reveal a new, 
pure soul, as white as snow. We cover our Torah 
scrolls in white to reflect this. Rabbi and Cantor 
wear white robes. Our challahs are round, to 
reflect the fact that everything is circular - time is 
continuous, and the years go 'round and 'round. 

 On the first day of Rosh Hashanah, we go to a 
body of water, and symbolically throw our sins 
away. This is done by throwing bread or crumbs 
into the water. The word for this is Tashlich, from 
the word in Hebrew 'shalach', to send. We have a 
lovely ceremony at TBS, at Bowne Park. 

 On Sukkot, which follows Yom Kippur four 
days later, we will be gathering for a service and a 
pizza dinner, and everyone will get a chance to 
shake the lulav. The next week, our sofer, Neil 
Yerman, will be here at 4;00 pm. We will put the 
finishing touches on our newly restored Torah 
scroll, followed by a pot-luck dinner and a 
wonderful service during which we will unwrap 
one of the newly restored Torah scrolls around the 
Sanctuary, and we can all hold it and we will be 
reading from each book. I leave you with an haiku: 

May you be inscribed 
for the best new year ever 
L'Shanah Tovah 
  
T'Kiah! 
Cantor Kathy Barr 

 

Moved? Please let us know! 



Temple Beth Sholom, Flushing, New York 
It’s Time Once Again for Our 

Rosh Hashanah Luncheon 
 

Monday, October 3, 2016 at 12:30 pm 

IMMEDIATELY FOLLOWING  

ROSH HASHANAH MORNING SERVICES, 
                                before the CHILDREN’S SERVICE (at 2:00 pm) 

                * * * * 
      Assorted salad platters, 
   bagels, rolls, fruit and cookies 

                        
 
                                                    Adults - $12.00 per person 
                                     Children – age 10 and younger $6.00 per person 

ALL CONGREGANTS WELCOME 

    RESERVATIONS ARE REQUIRED! 
 
 

DON’T DELAY! Return the tear-off with your check, 
NO LATER THAN Sunday, Sept. 25, 2016 

Checks should be made payable to “TEMPLE BETH SHOLOM” 
Return to the Temple office – attention Geri Weiss 

- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - 
 
ROSH HASHANAH 5777 

10/3/16 LUNCHEON RESERVATIONS 
 
 
Name(s)_____________________________________________ 
 
 
 
Phone#_______________________________________________________________ 
 
    # of Adults @ $12 each_________=____________ 
                
                  # of Children (under 10) @ $6 each_________=____________ 



Please join us for our annual “Pizza in the Hut” 
Sukkot set-up, Service and Dinner, Sunday, October 
16 at 4:00 pm 
This dinner is sponsored by the Parents' Association 
with the support of Men’s Club and Sisterhood. 
Please RSVP no later than Wednesday, October 12 

by phone or e-mail to the Temple Office. We need 
an accurate head count.) 
 
Let us hold your spot, and you pay at the door. 
$8.00/adult; $4.00/child 



Temple Beth Sholom presents our
1st Annual

Chicken Soup
Cook-Off

Temple Beth Sholom
Saturday, October 15, 2016 • 6:30 PM -10:30 PM

171-39 Northern Blvd., Flushing, NY 11358
(718) 463-4143 • templebethsholom.org

We have firm commitments from these vendors – please patronize their businesses!

Traditional
International

Join our esteemed judges and
cast your votes! Awards will be
presented.
Admission:
Adults $18
Children (5-13)!$6
Children under 5 are free
Family maximum $50



 

The Voice| Page 7 
 

 
ah Donsky 
Erwyn Glanz 
Meyer Greenberg 
Mildred Haims 
Gertrude Hershkowitz 
Mortimer Kashinsky 
Avrom Katz 
Rivfka Katz 
Bertha Kozba 
Charles Kupferberg 
Victor Lowenstein 
Herman Malcow 
Sadie Ostrofsky 
Herman Shapiro 
Max Shapiro 
Elaine C. Wolfgang 

October 7 - 13 
Helen Beck 
Louis Bohrer 
Joseph Croteau 
Sonia Fialko 
Ann Goldkrantz 
Fanny Goldschmitt 
Dorothy Kupferberg 
David Levy 
Nathan Lichtenstein 
Fritz S. Loeb 
Bernard Metz 
Debbie Newman 
Max Paul 
Pauline Pressman 
Mary Rachlin 
Samuel Rachlin 
Herbie Rosenberg 
Josephine Rosenzweig 
Myrna Sherman 
Ethan Stateman 
Jack Tandatnick 
Andrew Topol 
Rabbi Morris Tosk 
Bella Weiss 
Philip Wurtzel 
 

October 14 -20 
Lt. Marvin S. Ackerman 
Richard Bass 
Stephen Crayne 
Estelle Dorfman 
Harry Dorfman 
Lillian Duvinsky 
Danny Elzweig 
Marjorie Freeman 
Harry Friedman 
Irene Mae Graff 
Daniel L. Horowitz 
Harris Levine 
Isaac Opstbaum 
Rina Epstein Pasach 
Ingrid Pfeffer 
Martha Prince 
Charlotte Wolk 
Ridgeway 
Ida Rothman 
Shirley Shufer 
Meyer Silver 
Abraham Sorkin 
Joseph Stein 
Phyllis Thorner 
Anna Weinstein 
 

October 21-27 
Ben Bernhard 
Fella Goldsmith 
Lillian Green 
Laurence Hecht 
Dr. Jerome Herz 
Rose Lerner 
Isabelle Paris 
Irene Peretz 
Stanley A. Phillips 
Rose Rosenberg 
Dr. Milton Schneider 
Selma Schwartzman 
Daniel Stateman 
Adele Verkman 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 UPCOMING YAHRZEITS October 2016 

October 28 – November 3 
Esther Ash 
Wilma D'Vora Berkowitz 
David Berman 
Minnie Berman 
Emanuel Dorfman 
Irene Dulberg 
Irene Elzweig 
Michael Greenwald 
Florence Kaufman 
Benjamin Leibowitz 
Dr. Joseph Mannheim 
Nathan Maur 
Lillian Nerenberg 
Dr. Arthur J. Pasach 
Milton Rabinowitz 
Louis Riger 
Ira Tobias 
Harry Trachter 
Hilda Weiss 

 



.                      Temple Beth Sholom Parent’s Association 

With the support of Sisterhood and Men’s Club proudly presents 

A Temple Beth Sholom Pot Luck Dinner 

 

 

When: October 23, 2016 

Time: 6:00 
(Followed by Simchat Torah Services) 

 
Where: Temple Beth Sholom Ballroom 

 

Please RSVP by October 19 by contacting Erica Bernstein at (917)902-4890,  emailing 
ericanderica2001@gmail.com, or by leaving the flyer in the Parent’s Association Mailbox: 
Name:_______ 
Number of People:  ______ 

Phone/E-Mail: _____________ 

What will you be bringing: _________ 
 
We welcome family and friends to join us 

mailto:ericanderica2001@gmail.com
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Sisterhood  
             Corner 
 

From the President 
It will be a pleasure to see everyone at Temple 

over the High Holidays.  
Thank you to Rabbi Ballan and Cantor Barr for 

leading us in prayer and song. Thank you to Jose, 
Santos, Carole and Rita who work so hard and 
dedicate many hours to prepare Temple for the 
High Holidays.  

I would also like to thank all of the members 
who are participating in the services. I’ve always 
believed that it is an honor to participate and it 
makes the services more meaningful. Temple has 
many dedicated members who help to make 
Temple the wonderful place that it is. 

Our friends work hard, especially during the 
summer months when Temple is “on vacation” as 
we are preparing for the High Holidays and the 
new school year; Thank you all and especially to 
Gail Oleneck.  & Joy Bobrow. 

Bazaar is around the corner. It seems that we 
mention Bazaar a lot, and it should be accordingly.  
Bazaar has been re-vamped but still a primary 
fundraiser for Temple.  Bazaar also does something 
that you can’t put a price tag on. It brings Temple 
together. It’s truly the one function that pulls 
together everyone from their busy schedule for a 
few days in December to volunteer and to have fun 
supporting Temple for a common goal. In order for 
it to be successful, we all must pitch in.  

We still need members to help set up and run 
the booths. The more members that help, the 
smoother Bazaar will run.  

I am eager to attend the Chicken Soup Cook-
Off on Saturday, October 15th. I can’t wait to taste 
all the wonderful soups and eat the delicious food 
samples that the restaurants are bringing.  Bring 
your friends and neighbors too! A special thank 
you to Barry Packer and the Cook-Off Committee; 
you did an amazing job putting everything 
together. 

Don’t forget the October Congregational 
meeting on Tuesday, October 25, 2016. In the same 
envelope with the reminder letter, we are enclosing 
a form to fill out; we need to update our records, 
especially the birthdays and anniversaries so we 
can share these simchas with you. 

 
L’Shana Tova 
Adam Gandelman 
President 
 

 

 

I hope that you all have a very happy and healthy 
New Year.  

We are gearing up for our Membership Event 
which will be a Paid  up Brunch held on Sunday 
October 30, 2016. We will be meeting at Temple at 
10:30 and return later in the afternoon. It should be a 
great event. If you have not already joined Sisterhood, 
you can still send in your $36 dues to Geri Weiss. 
Please send in the flyer as soon as possible.  

Our Rummage Sale is coming! Please donate your 
gently used clothing to Temple so that we can use it 
for the Rummage Sale. Please help Temple by 
volunteering at this event. Rummage set up will be 
Sunday, November 6. The Rummage Sale will take 
place on Tuesday, November 8 from 9:30 am  to   
4:00 pm. Please note that we will only be holding the 
Rummage Sale on one day. Please call the Temple 
office if you can volunteer.  

We will be holding our Book Club on Sunday, 
November 13, at 10:30 a.m. We will be reading Firefly 
Lane and Fly Away,  by Kristin Hannan. Please join us 
at this event after the Men’s Club Veteran’s Day 
Breakfast.  

Please remember that Bazaar is coming!!! We need 
your help to make it a success. Look for details!!! 

L’Shana Tova 
Barbara Gandelman    
Sisterhood President 
 

(Men’s Club article continued from page 5) 

This past year was great and we even kept the 
momentum going through the summer: 

In August, Men’s club  continued the Jewish 
Heritage Night outing at the Long Island 
Ducks. We had several kids from our 
temple participate in on field activities; in 
between innings, and these were 
broadcasted to the “Video Screen”. 
Everyone had a blast. 

Thank you everyone for your participation. 
We are looking forward to seeing you at the 
events planned for the coming year. 
If you have any questions or ideas, please e-mail 
MensClub@TempleBethSholom.org. 
Eric Bernstein and Mike Shapiro 

Men’s Club Co-Presidents 
 



Shimirat HaTorah Special Gala Torah Program! 
Sun. Oct. 23, 2016 

 
Sofer Neil Yerman will return to TBS with our  
repaired Torah and offer an additional workshop. 

 
Come help complete our Torah repair and learn about what it takes to write and care 
for our Torahs with the opportunity to write/fix a letter in the scroll. 

 

What Can I Do? 
                   Come to Temple on Sun. Oct. 23 

              4:00 pm – Sofer workshop 
              6:00 pm – Light Dairy Dinner 
              7:00 pm – Simchat Torah service 

     Dedicate our newly repaired Torah! 

RSVP for dinner sponsored by TBS – Sun Oct. 23, 2016 
Call Temple office – 718-463-4143 / email library@templebethsholom.org  

or complete and return this slip to Temple office 
 
Name          How many for dinner? 

mailto:library@templebethsholom.org
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LEO Brothers Collision, Inc.  
Phone (718) 886-4421   

24 Hour towing only 1-888-MGM-TOWS 
Anthony & Ralph 

Expert Collision & Painting Insurance Work & Estimates 
Oven Bake Paint Jobs 

189-12 39
th

 Ave Flushing, N.Y. 11358 
FAX (718)353-8161   e-mail: leobrothers@verizon.net 
N.Y. Reg. # R7075194 

Bagel Shoppe 
Catering for all Occasions 

Jeff 
215-03 73rd Avenue 
Bayside, NY 11360 

Phone 718 423-6692 

Lunch & Dinner 
 

La Baraka 

Restaurant Francais 
 

(718) 428-1461                  255-09 Northern Blvd. 
   Little Neck, N.Y. 11363 

 

Bagels & Co 
188-02 Union Turnpike 
Jamaica Estates, N.Y. 11366 
Tel: 718-217-7755 
Fax 718-776-3190 
For Catering call Hilla 718-217-7755 

King Yum 
Chinese –Polynesian Restaurant 

Serving our friends for over 58 years 
181-08 Union Turnpike   Gluten Free Menu available 
Flushing N.Y. 11366 Wheelchair accessible 
 Karaoke every Friday 
 
718-380-1918    
www.kingyumrestaurant.com 

 

 NYS Licensed 
 ASHA Certified 

 

Gail M. Olenick M.S., CCC 
Speech Language Pathologist 

 
Hours By Appointment Only 
(917) 734-1086 

 

 

 

mailto:leobrothers@verizon.net


.                      Temple Beth Sholom Parent’s Association 

With the support of Sisterhood and Men’s Club proudly presents 

A Temple Beth Sholom Pot Luck Dinner 

 

 

When: October 23, 2016 

Time: 6:00 
(Followed by Simchat Torah Services) 

 
Where: Temple Beth Sholom Ballroom 

 

Please RSVP by October 19 by contacting Erica Bernstein at (917)902-4890,  emailing 
ericanderica2001@gmail.com, or by leaving the flyer in the Parent’s Association Mailbox: 
Name:_______ 
Number of People:  ______ 

Phone/E-Mail: _____________ 

What will you be bringing: _________ 
 
We welcome family and friends to join us 

mailto:ericanderica2001@gmail.com
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Elul 5776/Tishrei 5777 October 2016 
Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

                                        1 2 1 

      10:00 am 
Shabbat 
Service & 
Torah Study 

2 3 4  5 6  7  8 

10:00 am 
Religious 
School 

8:00 pm Erev 
Rosh 
Hashanah 
Service 

10:00 am Rosh 
Hashanah I 

12:00 pm Rosh 
Hashanah 
Luncheon 

2:00 pm 
Children’s 
Service 

3:30 pm Tashlich 
Bowne Park 

 10:00 am Rosh 
Hashanah II 

Office Closed 

4:30 pm Hebrew 
School 

7:30 pm Men’s 
Club 

 8:00 pm  Shabbat 
Service  

 

 

 

 

 

 

10:00 am 
Shabbat 
Service & 
Torah Study 

 

9 10 11 12 13 14 15 

No Religious 
School 

8:00 pm Board 
Meeting 

 8:00 pm Kol 
Nidre 

10:00 am Yom 
Kippur 
Morning 

12:30 pm Interim 
Program 

2:00 pm 
Children’s 
Service 

5:15 pm Yizkor 

 6:00 pm Tot 
Shabbat 

7:30 pm Jr. 
Congregation 

8:00   pm Shabbat 
Evening Service  

 

10:00 am 
Shabbat 
Service & 
Torah Study 

6:30 pm Chicken 
Soup Cook-off 

16 17 18 19                         20 21 22 
4:00 pm 
Religious School 
Sukkot Program 
4:00 pm PA 
Meeting 
5:oo pm Sukkot 
Program & Pizza 
in the Hut 

  4:30 pm Hebrew 
School 

8:00 pm School 
Board 

 

 

 7:30 pm Shabbat 
Service Simchat 
Shabbat 

 

 

  

No Torah Study 

23 24 25 26 27 28 29 

4:00 pm 
Workshop 
Torah… 

6:00 pm Pot Luck 
Dinner 

7 pm Simchat 
Torah Service 

10:00 Simchat 
Torah/Yizkor 
Service 

Office Closed 

8:00 pm 
Congregational 
Meeting 

4:30 pm Hebrew 
School 

 

 8:00 pm Shabbat 
Service 

 

 

 

10:00 am 
Shabbat 
Service & the 
Bar Mitzvah of 
Max Wolinetz 

No Torah Study 

                                30 

10:00 am 
Religious 
School 

11:30 am 
Sisterhood  
Brunch Out 

      



Sisterhood Paid up Brunch 
Sunday Oct. 30, 2016 

 
Enjoy a fabulous brunch, a brunch drink, and an awesome show! 

Seating at noon, show ends by 2:00 pm. 
 
 
 

   Lips NYC  
227 E 56th St 
 
New York’s Only  
True Lacage Drag      
Show Palace 
Experience 
 
 
 
We plan to carpool, meeting at TBS at 10:30 am.  
 Contact Geri Weiss to **pay your dues!** 
       **make your reservation** 

By Sunday Oct. 9, 2016 
 

*Suggested donation to help Sisterhood sponsor exciting events: 
*Sisterhood paid up member - $10 

*Want to bring a friend?? - $28 
Call Temple office 718-463-4143 / library@templebethsholom.org 
 
Name______________________________________________ 
______Need Ride    ______Can Drive 

mailto:library@templebethsholom.org
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Deadline for November Bulletin is October 13! 
Articles should be e-mailed to: carole@templebethsholom.org 

Please indicate “TBS Voice” on the subject line! 
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The Chicken Soup 
Cook Off 
Saturday,  

October 15, 6:30 pm 
All of the food vendors will bring their own 
version of chicken soup for all to sample, as 

well as other foods. The judges and those 
attending will cast their ballots as to the best 
soup. Along with traditional kosher deli food, 

other restaurants will bring food from local 
diners, Italian, Greek and soud food, and 

samples from Caribbean restaurants. There is 
also ice cream for dessert! All this for only $18 

for adults and $6.00 for children.  
Come and enjoy! 

 

 
 

  
If you had an 

October 
Birthday or 

Anniversary please 
attend our Simchat 
Shabbat Service on  
Friday, October 21 

mailto:carole@templebethsholom.org

